Deauna receives ‘Narra’ award
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The Filipino-American Community & Development Center of Ocean County, Inc.
presented the “Narra” award for excellence in community service to Bergenfield, N.J.
Councilman Buddy Deauna (2nd from left) at the Clarion Hotel in Toms River, N.J. on
Sept. 8, 2018.

It was presented by Dr. Jose Ramon Suatengco, FCDC president & chairman of the
board, with Lorna Tejada (far right), FCDC board member; and Cely Deauna.




